October 25, 2005

Mr. Brian P. Schreiber

Anderson Materials Company, Inc.

Post Office Box 2125

Lake City, Florida 32056
Dear Mr. Schreiber:


A Department representative recently inspected your facility.  A copy of the inspection report is enclosed.  Please note the permit expiration date and renewal notification due date shown on the report.


This letter applies only to activities covered by the Air Resources Management Program.  It indicates compliance at the time of inspection for those sources specifically listed on the inspection report.


If you have any questions, please contact Richard Brookins at 850/872-4375, extension 108 or Richard.Brookins@dep.state.fl.us.








Sincerely,








Josie Penton








Environmental Manager

FLORIDA DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION

INSPECTION REPORT FORM

AIR POLLUTANT EMISSION SOURCES

	FACILITY:  Anderson Materials Co., Inc.
	DISTRICT:  Northwest
	COUNTY:   Jackson

	ADDRESS:  CR162
	PHONE:   (850) 352-2553
	CONTACT: 

	CONTACT OR FACILITY EMAIL ADDRESS:  

	ARMS I.D. #: 0630052
	PERMIT: 0630052-003-AG
	EXPIRES:  03/20/2008  

	RENEWAL APPLICATION/NOTIFICATION DUE DATE: 02/20/2008

	SOURCE DESCRIPTION: Dolomite mine with associated rock crushing and screening operations

	INSPECTED BY:  Richard Brookins

INSPECTION DATE: 10/21/2005
	AUDIT TYPE:  Ins2
	COMPLIANCE STATUS:

In Compliance


INSPECTION COMMENTS

I arrived at the facility and found the gate to be closed and locked.  From the gate it appeared that the crusher and associated conveying systems were not on the property.  This agrees with the information provided to the Department that the rock crusher has been sent to Taylor County, out of the Northwest District’s jurisdiction.  There were no active crushing or loading operations occurring during the inspection.

Since there were no active crushing operations at the time of inspection there were no visible emissions from that activity.  [Part II, Section (4)5]
Since there were no trucks actively loading during the inspection, there were no visible emissions from that operation.  [Part II, Section (5)(b)1]
There were no fugitive emissions from vehicular traffic greater than 20% opacity noticed during the inspection.  [Part II, Section (5)(b)2]
There were no objectionable odors noticed during the inspection.

There were no open containers of VOC’s noticed during the inspection.

RECOMMENDATIONS:

Notify the Department in writing at least 15 days prior to resuming operations at this location.

JP:rbb

Enclosure: Inspection Report

CC:  Sandra Veazey, DEP Pensacola


